FA, contelle 3, 18

Dear Ms:

Although we have not heard from you, we hope you plan on attending the International Feminist Planning Conference on June 1-4, 1973 co-sponsored by NOW and Clark University. We are trying very hard to ensure that the experience will be individualized and satisfying for each participant as well as for the group as a whole. In order to do this, we must have maximum information about you, your interests and areas of expertise.

We would like to have your registration fee of \$35.00 sent to us, as soon as possible. If you are presenting a paper, please send it in with a one page summary, as well as some statement of your travel arrangements. If you have any other kind of information about yourself and your work in the movement, we would appreciate having you send it to us. This will further enable us to assign workshop groupings, resource persons and workshop leaders.

It is very important that all information be received no later than May 9th. At this time our planning is as follows:

Participants will be met at Logan Airport in Boston, Mass. on May 31. Members of the welcome committee will be awaiting the flight arrivals (as designated in your response). The group will be brought toghther to await shuttle bus service to Worcester and Clark University. Buses will go about every hour and a half during the busiest periods. When you arrive at Clark you will be given your registration materials, and assigned a dormitory room. Hopefully, this procedure will eliminate any of the usual long waiting ques or confusions between registration and the commencement of the program.

The program begins at 8:30 a.m. on June 1. We have tentatively scheduled the time to allow for eight workshop sessions and a full day for plenary session on Monday. The group will be broken down into ten small groups for each workshop topic. It is important to be able to make group assignments ahead of time. Your statement of areas of interest and expertise will facilitate this planning.

Following are a list of workshop topics. Please rate yourself on the scale opposite each topic as to your level of interest and experience. If there are additional workshops you wish to suggest, please write them in at the bottom of Page Two. We shall try to maintain some flexibility in topics if there appears to be an area not listed. In each workshop we are concerned with the various problems of organizing women, equal pay and equal opportunities, improved education and other feminist issues under the various conditions of life, represented by different social and political circumstances: i.e., the differences between rural and urban; between large and small nations; between societies which are in struggles for survival and those which have been established and are currently undergoing change.



CHAIR-ONE OF THE BOARD

PRESIDENT
Wilma Scott Heide

VICE PRESIDENTS

Gene Boyer, Finance
Virginia A. Carabillo,
Public Relations
Marilyn Hall Patel, Legal
Ann Scott, Legislation

SECRETARY Nancy Wood

TREASURER Madeleine Rast

REGIONAL DIRECTORS

Jacqueline Ceballos, East
Nancy Filler, West
Judy Lightfoot, South
Kathy Rand, Midwest

NATIONAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE Aileen C. Hernandez, Chair-One

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Nikki Beare Patricia Burnett John F. Clegg Gaye F. Crouch Karen DeCrow Merrillee A. Dolan Shirley N. Fahey Betty Friedan Martha W. Gaines JoAnn Evans Gardner Sally Hacker Dorothy Haener Maria Hicks Lynne C. Litwiller Judith A. Lonnquist Judith Meuli Mary Lynn Myers Poppy Northcutt Mordeca Jane Pollock Tish Sommers Marijean Suelzle Charlene Suneson Lynn Tabb Charlotte Wolf Tery Zimmerman

NATIONAL OFFICE: 1957 EAST 73RD STREET CHICAGO, ILL. 60649 (312) 324-3067